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A regular meeting of  the 
Robert Lee ISD Board of  
Trustees was held in the Robert 
Lee ISD Conference Room 119 
at 5 pm Wednesday, May 18, 
2016.  The meeting was called 
to order by President Washam.

Members present included 
Jeffie Roberts, Wes Washam, 
Beverly Sinclair, George Grim 
and Tom Sawyer.  Irma Torres 
and Erin Oleksiuk were absent.

The invocation and pledge 
were led by Wes Washam.

Tom Sawyer made a motion 
to approve the minutes of  April 
18, 2016.  The motion was 
seconded by George Grim.  All 
voted for.

Jeffie Roberts made a motion 
to approve the financial reports 
given by Robin Allen and to 
approve the bills, seconded by 
Beverly Sinclair.  All voted for.

The Board signed their 
Conflict of  Interest Disclosure.

Tom Sawyer made a motion, 
seconded by Jeffie Roberts,to 
Canvas the Election Results 
from the May 7, 2016 election.   
All voted for.

Beverly Sinclair was sworn in 
by Robin Allen for office of  
Trustee.

Beverly Sinclair made a 
motion to leave the organization 
of  the Board as is.  Wes 
Washam, President, Tom 
Sawyer, Vice President, Jeffie 
Roberts, Secretary.  The motion 
was seconded by George Grim.  
All voted for.

David O’Dell gave the high 
school report; enrollment for 
grades 7-12 was 110 and 
attendance rate was 95.9% for 
the month of  February.  Supt. 
Hood gave the elementary 
principals report; elementary 
enrollment for February was 171 
students and 95.4% attendance 
rate.  

Supt. Hood recommended 
signing TECS Letter of  Intent 
for 2016-2017.  George Grim 
made the motion to approve this 
recommendation, seconded by 

Beverly Sinclair.  All voted for.
Supt. Hood recommended 

breakfast and lunch prices for 
the 2016-2017 school year to be 
$1.80 for breakfast; $2.50 for 
elementary lunch and $2.75 for 
high school lunch.  Jeffie Roberts 
made the motion to approve the 
price increase as presented, 
seconded by Tom Sawyer.  All 
voted for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
signing MOU with Texas State 
Technical College for dual credit 
for the 2016-2017 school year.  
Tom Sawyer made a motion to 
approve this recommendation, 
seconded by Beverly Sinclair.  
All voted for.

No action was taken on 
nominations for Appraisal 
District Board of  Directors.

Supt. Hood gave his report on 
enrollment numbers, budget 
update, facilities update, 
graduation, and dumpster fees.

The next regular board 
meeting will be Thursday, June 
16, 2016, at 12 noon.

The meeting was adjourned 
5:54 pm.

The Bronte ISD Board of  
Trustees held a regularly 
scheduled Board Meeting on 
May 12, 2016.  Those in 
attendance were Board 
Members: Shane Kelton, Nick 
Arrott, David McWright, Blake 
Braswell, John Seales,  Ashley 
Braswell; Administration:  Tim 
Siler and Susan Henderson; and 
Guests: Maureen Youngblood, 
Heather Middleton, Marty 
Pearcy.

The meeting was opened at 
7:41 pm with a prayer by Nick 
Arrott.

A quorum was established 
with six members present.

There were no audience items.
CANVASS THE RESULTS 

OF THE ELECTION: The 
results of  the May 7th election 
were as follows: Shane Kelton- 
83 votes, Josh Schoenfield- 81 
votes, Kay Styles- 37 votes, 
Brandon Busby- 21 votes. Shane 

 The first Color Run to benefit the Bronte Park was held in conjunction with 
Save the Park Fun Day in Bronte this past Saturday, June 11, 2016.  Children of  all ages had a great time 
at this second annual event.


